
MEMORANDUM OF CLARIFICATION 
between 

SEATTLE SCHOOL DISTRICT No. 1 
and  

THE SEATTLE EDUCATION ASSOCIATION 
 

Regarding: State Test Coordination stipend   
 

This Memorandum of Clarification (MOC) is entered into between Seattle School District No. 1 (District), 
the employer, and the Seattle Education Association (Association) (collectively the Parties). 
 
The Parties agree to the following clarification to the 2022-2025 Collective Bargaining Agreements 
between the Parties: 
 

1. The District will allocate a total of $500 to each building to assist with the required 
responsibilities for multilingual test coordinator. This allocation is the stipend for State Test 
Coordination referred to in Article IX, Section J.7 of the Certificated CBA.  

2. Appendix E - 2022-2025 Certificated Stipend Salary Schedule of the Certificated CBA will be 
updated to list a stipend titled State Test Coordination.  

3. For the SAEOP and Paraprofessional Collective Bargaining Agreements the stipends will be 
included by reference to the MOC in Article II of the CBAs. 

 
THIS MOC SHALL BECOME EFFECTIVE AS OF THE LAST DATE OF SIGNATURE. BY SIGNING 
BELOW, EACH SIGNATORY REPRESENTS IT HAS THE AUTHORITY TO EXECUTE THIS AGREEMENT. 
 
 
SEATTLE SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1    SEATTLE EDUCATION ASSOCIATION 
 
______________________________                             ______________________________ 

Sarah Pritchett Jennifer Matter 

Assistant Superintendent of Human Resources President 

Seattle School District No. 1 Seattle Education Association 

 

______________________________                              ______________________________ 

Date Date 
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